

Office of the County Treasurer Trisha Nesbitt, Treasurer

Barbara Carroll, Chief Deputy Treasurer

219 East Paw Paw Street, Suite 101
Paw Paw, Michigan 49079
Phone: (269) 657-8228
E-mail: Treasurer@vanburencountymi.gov

Application for Waiver of Interest for Winter 2025 Taxes

Applications must be received on or before March 2, 2026.

Following is a resolution of the Van Buren County Board of Commissioners as passed at their September 8, 2020 meeting:

WHEREAS, any taxpayer who is a senior citizen, paraplegic, quadriplegic, eligible serviceman, eligible veteran, eligible widow, or who is totally and permanently disabled or blind, may delay paying taxes on his or her homestead until April 30 of the first year of delinquency, and;

WHEREAS, Section 59 of the General Property Tax Act allows County Board of Commissioners to waive any interest, fee or penalty in excess of the interest, fee of penalty that would have been added if the tax had been paid prior to February 15, for those taxpayers if they:

- 1.) Have filed their Michigan Income Tax and Homestead Tax Credit before February 15;
- 2.) Have not received their refund before March 1, and;
- 3.) Present a copy of the property tax credit form to the township or County Treasurer.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Van Buren County Board of Commissioners hereby approve the above deferral and waiver.

I hereby request waiver of interest on my Winter 2025 taxes through April 30, 2026. I certify that I meet the eligibility requirements in paragraph 1 above, have <u>applied for the Michigan Property Tax Credit</u>, <u>have attached a copy of the first page of the Tax Credit</u> and have not yet received my refund. I also acknowledge that no reminder bill will be sent, and if these taxes are not paid on May 1, 2026, all interest charges will be added.

Printed Name:	Date:	
Signature:		
Parcel Number:		
Township/City Use Only:		
o Approved		
o Denied – Reason:		
Reviewed by:	Date:	